Alumnus among 7 

killed in car crash


Seven Fil-Am medical missionaries, on a stopover in Cebu, on their way to Camiguin to do medical mission, were killed when their rented Toyota Grandia van plate number AED 1299 crashed into a mahogany tree in the town of Alegria. The three other passengers sustained severe injuries. The driver, identified as Gilbert dela Cruz, who admitted he fell asleep on the wheels, according to Alegria Police.


The group of physicians and nurses from the United States were in Oslob, a town about 73 miles south of Cebu City, that Saturday morning of January 20, 2018, and were bound for Kawasan Falls in Badian when the crash happened between 11 AM and noon, about 9.5 miles from their destination.


The five who died on the spot were taken to Reinhard Wirtgen Memorial Hospital in Badian while the other five transported to Badian Hospital. Two died on the way to the hospital. The other three were later transferred to Chong Hua Hospital in Cebu. The driver, who owns the van which he occasionally rented out, suffered only cuts and bruises and was detained at the Alegria Police Station. 


The fatalities were FEU alumnus Nunilo Rubio, MD, Class             Joseph and Juvela Huang, Rey and Diana Pascual, Berniti Roxas, and Aurora Gagni. Those who survived are Dr. Elenita Rubio, and Fred and Leonor Tsai, all from Chicago.


These physicians and nurses, like hundreds of others from dozens of cities in the United States and Canada, do annual or biannual medical missions to various rural towns in  the Philippines, personally paying for all their airfare, local transportation expenses, meals, and purchasing medications, equipment, and supplies for their humanitarian mission to the underserved areas of the country.

